
 

       

Starting this week, you will begin receiving information about the “Parish Vision Plan”.  Holy Family has        
contracted with Our Sunday Visitor to facilitate the process. 
A group has been formed to assist me in the effort of receiving your valuable input through the survey process.  
Once all of you have had the opportunity to respond, your input will help form a five year vision plan. 
 

The most important part of this process is your participation in the survey; you will be able to do this             
electronically or with hard copies that will be available in the church.  The survey should only take 15 minutes 
to complete.  If completed electronically the results will go directly to OSV, hard copies will be collected locally 
and then sent to OSV for processing. 
 

As the information comes to you please take the time to review and participate in the process. 
 

—Fr. Ken 

 

                                      PARISH COLLECTION 
 

Envelopes:            $13,931.92   (237 parishioners) 

ACH/WeShare:            $        575.00     (7 parishioners) 
Loose:                   $  1,005.00 
Children:            $   117.00 

Total collected last week:          $15,628.92      Thank you! 
 

An average of $16,000 in weekly contributions is needed to offset the 
cost of living increase for parish expenses, etc.  Thank you! 

Parish News 

 

Holy Family Parish extends our deepest sympathy  
 

to the family and friends of recently deceased,   
Kenneth Byrd, Mitchell and to Robin & Chad    

Cahoy and family on the recent passing of Robin’s father, 
Lyle Rossman, of Watertown. May our Lord bless and 
comfort you during this time of great sorrow.  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

February 3, 2019    

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

HOLY FAMILY CHURCH 

SCRIP AND CATHOLIC UNITED FINANCIAL RAFFLE TICKETS 

WILL BE SOLD IN THE GATHERING SPACE AFTER MASSES 

THIS WEEKEND.  

             ITõS SAFE.   ITõS SIMPLE.   ITõS CONVENIENT 
              AUTOMATIC WITHDRAWALS FOR CONTRIBUTIONS  

  

We Share online or ACH through your bank or credit card are 
great options to consider for your contributions. You can access 
WeShare on the parish website (www.holyfamilymitchell.com) to 
sign up, allowing you the option to manage your giving.  If you do 
not have access to a computer or need assistance setting up your 
WeShare, please stop in the office or call us at 996-3639.  If you 
prefer ACH, we can help you with that option also. 

 

Join us for breakfast TODAY! -  Holy Spirit Parish Hall 
Sunday, February 3rd Serving from 9:00am to 
1:00pm. Free-will donation.  Proceeds will benefit 
the youth of our Parishes who are preparing for a 

mission trip in July.  We would appreciate your support!  

CENSUS FORMS  
If you have not yet returned your census form, please 
do so as we are  attempting to determine a true number 
of active parishioners. Even if NOTHING has changed 
in your information, we would still like your form     
returned. You can go to the parish website ï 
www.holyfamilymitchell.com and print one from there or 
contact the office for one. These may be returned in the 
collection basket, mailed to the office, or you can drop 
them off in the office during normal business hours ï 
Monday-Thursday 8:30 a.m.ï4:30 p.m. Thank you. 

51st Annual Knights of Columbus Sausage Supper  
      Sunday, March 3rd - Serving from 3:00 to 6:30 PM 

      John Paul II School Auditorium  
Tickets:  $ 9.00 ;  Children 12 & under:  $4.00 

(Tickets available for purchase in the Parish Office.) 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
If you would like to become a Lector or an Extra-
ordinary Minister of Holy Communion (EMHC) here 
at Holy Family, please contact the parish office at   
996-3639 to set up a training time with Fr. Ken. 

FORMED.org NEWS: FORMED.org gives you 24/7 access to 

movies, books, audios, Faith Formation studies, etc.  Something for 

children-adult.  And, FORMED.org has made it easier to sign up.  

Type this link into your browser and follow the directions: 

www.holyfamilymitchell.formed.org  No cost; the parish has paid 

the subscription fee. Once you have registered, you can also down-

load a free FORMED AppðIOS or Android.  Questions? Contact 

Christine in the Faith Formation Office.  

Just a reminderé Starting on Monday, February 4th, entrance to the facility will be limited to the main south     

entrance.  All other entrances will be secured following the daily Mass. Entrance to the building will require ñbuzzing 

inò and requesting permission from staff to enter.  

This system will only be activated during normal business hours Monday-Friday. It will not affect daily Mass access, 

evening or special events, weddings, funerals, or weekend Masses. Those who participate in Eucharistic adoration 

on Tuesdays will enter through the south entrance and will have to ñbuzz inò between 8:30 AM and 5:00 PM. 

http://www.holyfamilymitchell.com
http://www.holyfamilymitchell.formed.org


 

Faith Formation News 
    

                            Holy Family & Holy Spirit Catholic Churches 
                              K-6:  Christine Lemmer ï 996-3842  familyformation@ffmitchell.com       
                                      7-12:  Briana Mueller ï 933-9331   youthdirector@ffmitchell.com  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

  Robin Cahoy ð Principal  
  1510 W Elm Ave, Mitchell, SD  57301 
   605-996-2365 ï Website: www.johnpaul2.org 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Weekly Mass Intentions 

Ministry Schedules 

02/03 Youth Breakfast - 9 to 11am - Holy Spirit Parish Hall 
02/05 Eucharistic Adoration - 8:30am to 8:00pm  
 Legion of Mary - 4pm Tues. - Bishop Hoch Villa, (1416 W Cedar) 

 Confessions - 5:30pm - Church 
02/06 JPII School Mass - 9am - Holy Spirit Church  
02/09 Confessions - 3:30pm - Church 
 Baptism - 6pm - Church 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Calendar of Events 

 

 

  Nicole Fuhrer - Planned Giving Officer 
  221 E 3rd Ave, Mitchell, SD  57301 
  Officeï 605-999-9127   Cellï 605-999-5026 
  Email: nfuhrer@ccfesd.org Website: www.mitchellcatholicfoundation    
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

With endowment matching funds yet available, I want to 
encourage you to prayerfully consider if this is the right time to visit 
about your legacy of faith.  You/your family can establish an endow-
ment (you choose the beneficiary) with a minimum $10,000 gift and 
we will match it with $5,000 immediately.  Where else can you get a 
50% return on your investment?  The needs of our parish, school and 
faith formation programs are great.  Help make an impact today on 
the future of our Catholic community!  I look forward to helping you 
experience the Joy of Giving. ~ Nicole 

John Paul School II News 

        Communities of Faith, Knowledge, and Service was the theme of 
our Catholic Schools Week this past week.  We celebrated through 
many activities and events with our school family. Through these 
events, the school focused on the value Catholic education provides to 
young people and its contributions to our church, our communities, and 
our nation.  We are so grateful to our families of Holy Family and Holy 
Spirit parishes for their support of John Paul II School. 
        John Paul II is participating in the Catholic United Financial   
Catholic Schools raffle again this year. Help support our school by 
purchasing a $5 ticket at the school or after Masses.  The raffle    
sponsor, Catholic United Financial, is covering the cost of the raffle so 
every cent of each $5 ticket sold stays at our school!  Help us reach 
our goal by buying a ticket today! 
        The plans for our 2019-2020 Preschool/Kindergarten Registration 
are in full swing!  We are so blessed by the support of our parishes 
which allows our parish families the opportunity to attend John Paul II 
School!  Our high standard of academics as well as the integration of 
our Catholic faith into each subject every day truly allows our children 
to live and grow in their faith and knowledge.  If you have a child this 
age and have not received materials and an invitation to attend either 
our Preschool or Kindergarten Registration on Monday, February 11th, 
please call the school at 996-2365.  We would love to show all families 
how we ñConnect Kids to Christ!ò   
        Conference slips and midterm grades will be sent home on Wed., 
Feb. 6. Conferences will be held on Feb. 14 from 3:30-8:30.   

The KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS extend a personal 
invitation to Catholic men 18 and older to become a 
member of their order. The Knights will be inducting new 

members on Sunday, February 17th at 10:30 am at John Paul II 
School.  Please be there by 10:15. If you have questions, con-
tact Tom Bechen @ 770-9798 or Vince Boddicker @ 770-9913.    

Mon. Feb. 04       8:00 am Z Dick Weber 
Tues. Feb. 05       8:00 am  
Wed. Feb. 06      8:00 am Z Larry Weber 
Thurs. Feb. 07    8:00 am  
Fri. Feb. 08           8:00 am Z Laverne Carey 
Sat. Feb. 09        5:00 pm Z Estelle Bolgrean 

Sun. Feb. 10       8:30 am  Doug Weber 
             10:00 am              Holy Family Parish 
             11:30 am  Doris Jaton 

Be sure to visit our website at www.ffmitchell.com for updated         
information and resources. 

BINGO at Holy Spirit Parish Hall on Feb. 17th 
from 3:00 to 5:00 pm sponsored by the Knights 
of Columbus.  Sloppy Joes, chips, desserts and 
refreshments will be served at 5:00 pm. The 

meal is a free will offering.  Proceeds will go to support 
the youth mission trip to Mexico.  

Upcoming for Faith Formation:    

Session Gr. K-6 Gr. 7-12 

Feb. 6 
Family Formation from 6:00-7:30pm.   Fr. Ken 
will be speaking on The Blessed Trinity.  All 
adults of the parish are invited. 

NO Small 
Groups  

Feb. 13 Home Lessons 
Small 
Group  
Sessions  

Feb. 20 Home Lessons 
Small 
Group  
Sessions  

Feb. 27 

FF from 6:00ð7:30pm 
Fr. Barry will be speaking on Reconciliation.  
All adults of the parishes are invited.  (No 
session on Mar. 6 due to Ash Wednesday. 

NO Small 
Groups  

 

Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers 
 

02/09 5:00pm L-S Schreiner; EM-Deacon Graves; EMHC-M Redder,  
     M VanderHeiden, V Weber, R&C Scheich, Volunteer 
02/10 8:30am L-D Nesheim; EMHC-W&K Schoenfelder, D&C Harrell,  
     B&E Sullivan, J Schroeder 
             10:00am L-T Sabers; EMHC-P Essig, J Heemstra, R&D Hohn,  
     J Thury, R Studelska, Volunteer 
             11:30am L-A Sankara; EMHC-P&J Paulson,  
    (S PeschongðSub request) 
 

Mass Servers 
 

02/09 5:00pm    C&Q Groepper, A Kaus 
02/10 8:30am    C Miller, M Morrison, C Singrey 
             10:00am    J&M Bartscher, G Hempel 
             11:30am    C Bartunek, A Moller, P Schleich 
 

Ministers of Hospitality 
 

02/09 5:00pm    L Dorale, M&J McMahon, A Vermeulen, O Vermeulen 
02/10 8:30am    B&D Everson, J Miller, H Titze 
             10:00am    L&V Boehmer, J Heemstra, E Huber, D Sabers 
             11:30am    H&L Andersen, C Brewster, M Kattner, R Morgan 

Retrouvaille: Help for Troubled & Strained Marriages 
 

The next Retrouvaille weekend is scheduled for March  
1-3, 2019. The weekend will take place at Broom Tree 
retreat center near Irene, S.D.  This is a confidential 
weekend that offers hope and help for couples to heal 
and renew their marriage relationship.  To register and 
for general information visit: www.retrouvaille.org or 
call 605-988-3755.    

mailto:familyformation@ffmitchell.com
mailto:youthdirector@ffmitchell.com
http://www.ffmitchell.com
http://www.retrouvaille.org/

